[bookmark: _GoBack]Dear Parents and Students,

Summer break offers students and their families an opportunity to recharge and enjoy some time together before launching back into classes in the fall.  As educators, we enjoy the added time we get to spend with our friends and families during the summer months.  

However, it can also be a time for students to “forget” what they have learned in their classes the prior year(s) due to being out of practice.  This is particularly true in mathematics.  According to research by the National Summer Learning Association, most students will lose about two-months of grade level equivalency in mathematics over the summer months.  In an effort to help students come into our classes better prepared, we have come up with two great options to help our students walk into the school year with confidence and still enjoy their time off.  Neither of these review options are required or will earn any extra credit in our classes but are presented solely as a resource to assist students in preparing for our classes.

Option 1: Summer Review Website (FREE!!)  
There are a lot of great resources available on the internet to help students review the mathematical concepts they have learned in their prior classes.  We have put together resources including links to YouTube videos, worksheets, or other key concepts that relate to our classes.  From fractions to factoring polynomials to right triangles trigonometry, students can use these resources to review for next fall.  These concepts should all be review, and if students feel unfamiliar with the content, they can utilize these resources to familiarize themselves with the content.  They are not required to utilize this resource, but the time they spend will be time well spent as they head into the school year.  They can access these resources by visiting the link: https://learn.vcs.net/course/view.php?id=832.   

Option 2: ALEKS 
Another great resource for review over the summer is to use ALEKS.  For current VCHS students in classes using ALEKS during the school year, their current ALEKS account will remain open for the summer.  If they have not completed their ALEKS pie, they can use the summer to solidify the concepts from this year.  

We hope that the resources we have listed above will be helpful to your student as they prepare for next fall.  We thank you for your support throughout this year and look forward to next year.  Have a wonderful summer and we look forward to seeing your students in the fall.

Blessings!
VCHS Math Department


